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Welcome to Year 5 

Miss Jones, Mrs Forbes and all the staff are very pleased to be able to 

welcome you and your child into Year Five. 

Working alongside you, we aim to make Year Five a happy, positive experience 

which will provide your child with many memories and allow them to make 

progress in their education. 

We have so many wonderful experiences and opportunities already planned for 

the year ahead which we can’t wait to tell you all about.  

Please do not hesitate to ask any questions or to contact us if you need 

anymore information.       

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

Weekly timetable 

 

This is an example of what our weekly of our weekly timetable will look like. 
A daily timetable is shared with the children each day.  

 
PE sessions will happen twice weekly. A message will be posted on ClasDojo 

at the start of the new half term to inform you of the PE days. 
 

Afternoon curriculum sessions will change according to the long-term plan.  
 

Drop Everything and Read (DEAR) - At lunchtime, your child will spend the 

last 20 minutes enjoying a quiet, supervised reading session in class. This 
initiative runs across the whole school and we discovered in the last school 
year that the children we far more settled and prepared for their afternoon 

lessons. 
  



 
 

Long Term Plans 

 

 



 
 

 

 

Dates for your diary 

Education Sunday - School Hall - 10:30am – Sunday 1st October 2023 

Experience Harvest – URC, Ormskirk Street – Tuesday 19th September 2023 

Class Worship – Super Heroes of the Bible – 2:30pm - Wednesday 1st May 2024 

Vision Awards- Friday 12h July 2024 

Y5 Trip – June 2024 – Formby Beach  



 
 

 

 

Attendance & Punctuality 

Your child’s education is important! 

Research shows that children who attend school regularly are likely to 

achieve and be more successful.  A child who misses a day of school 

each week misses an equivalent of two whole years in their school life 

… this obviously leads to huge gaps in their knowledge. 

 

 

 

As parents/carers, you can help ... 

Help your child develop a routine (in the evenings, a routine of 

homework, tea, watching TV, reading, getting bag ready for tomorrow 

and plenty of sleep.  In the mornings, having breakfast helps to speed 

up the metabolism which makes children more alert and ready for 

learning. 



 
 

Don’t give in to your child if s/he complains of illness but you see no 

physical signs (if you are not sure, send a note in to the class teacher 

asking them to keep an eye on them … we will contact you if their 

symptoms do not improve.  This will help your child develop the right 

habits for the world of work, where absence and lateness are rarely 

tolerated) 

Reward your child (we reward good attendance at school, you could 

add your own rewards at home to show that we share the same 

values) 

Help your child to be successful at school and work (emphasise the 

importance of having a good school attendance record) 

 

 

 

Homework expectations 

Homework: 

In line with our school homework policy, the pupils in year five will be 

expected to complete the following homework each week –  

• Reading books each night/Reading Plus x 4 times weekly 

• Spellings  

• TTRS x3 arithmetic independent practice 

• SPAG practice  

• Weekly homework – Set on Friday, due in on Monday  

If you wish to see a copy of the policy which outlays the requirements for 

teachers, parents/guardians and pupils, please ask for a copy from the school 

office. 

Reading: 

Children are expected to read their school reading books daily at home for ten 

minutes per day. They should be heard read by an adult who can then sign 

their reading record book. These should also be brought to school daily. 

Books will be changed by the TA at a set time during the week. 

Times tables: 

Being fluent in times tables up to 12 x 12 is essential to support mathematical 

understanding in Year 5. Children will be using ‘Times Tables Rockstars’ in 

school most days and will be expected to log on at home if they have access 

to the internet to reinforce their understanding. 



 
 

Uniform Expectations 

Our school uniform is: 

Girl’s winter uniform Girls summer Uniform 

White shirt / blouse 
Blue tie 
Blue jumper or cardigan (with logo) 
Blue tartan skirt or pinafore 
Black school shoes 
Grey/White/Royal Blue Tights or 
Socks 

Girls can wear grey trousers in 
winter 

 

Yellow checked summer dress 
Blue jumper or cardigan (with logo) 
White socks 
Black school shoes 
 

Boy’s winter uniform Boy’s summer uniform 

White shirt  
Blue tie 
Blue jumper (with logo) 
Grey trousers 
Black school shoes 
Black socks 

White polo shirt 
Blue jumper or tank top (with logo) 
Grey shorts 
Black school shoes 

Jumpers and Cardigans must have the school logo on.   

Plain blue cardigans or jumpers are not part of our uniform 

Black school shoes must be worn at all times – trainers are not permitted. 

Earrings and jewellery are also not permitted. A small wristwatch may be 

worn but this is your child’s responsibility 

PLEASE MAKE SURE THAT ALL ITEMS OF CLOTHING ARE LABELLED   

 

 



 
 

Walking home from school 

Year 5 can walk home, but you must send in a letter which states you are 

allowing them to walk home every day. If you wish for this to include after 

school clubs then please include this. The later must be clearly signed and 

dated.  

Contact the School 

Queen's Park Primary School 

Rivington Road St Helens 

WA10 4NQ 

Tel: 01744 678202 

queenspark@sthelens.org.uk 

Head teacher: Mrs Justine Kellett 

Deputy Head: Miss Hughes 

Assistant Headteacher / SENCO: Miss Jennie Bailey 

Pastoral Manager: Mrs Michelle Leadbetter 

School Business Manager: Mrs Jan Campbell 

Twitter 

Please check out the school’s Twitter accounts as these are constantly being 

updated. 

@QueensCoEURC 

@MissJonesQP 

@MrsForbesQP 

Class Dojo  

We use ClassDojo within our working hours but please be aware that we 

may not see messages straight away. If you need to get information 

across to us urgently, please contact the school office who can get the 

message to us. If you need a login in, please let your class teacher know.  

We will keep you updated on the Class Story page of trips and upcoming 

events.  

mailto:queenspark@sthelens.org.uk

